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Dear CARB:
 

R.E. Staite Engineering, Inc. (RES) requests that the California Air Resources Board, CARB, keep the low-use hours of operation for Barge vessels the same as the current regulation for Tugboats and Towboats at 300 hours. 
 

R.E. Staite Engineering Inc. is a general engineering contractor specializing in marine and heavy construction with the capability to handle major projects in all aspects of deep foundations, land and marine construction, both offshore and in harbors, from concept to completion. Located in San Diego and on the waterfront since 1938, RES has worked on waterfront projects from Panama to Alaska. 
 

Justification behind the request is multifaceted. First, Tugboats and Barges have a symbiotic relationship within the marine construction industry. We are a company that owns Barges and Tugboats that transports construction equipment from site to site. Tugs and Barges often work the same hours under the same environment and work conditions, so it is within reason to keep low-usage hours for both vessels at 300 hrs per year. 
 

Second, due to low usage and high maintenance cost to maintain a barge, it makes these units cost prohibitive for a small business to own and run if we are required to restrict our usage of essential auxiliary equipment to 80 hrs per year. Third, the burden of replacing an engine(s) at a cost of 30k to 40k each due to exceeding the 80 hrs of usage is also burdensome due to the depressed marine construction market.  Further, we may not be able to support an upgrade due to lack of business thusly restricting our access to the market because we are timed out. 
 

Engines dedicated to performing barge work such as an anchor winch, spud winch or other dedicated auxiliary engines will have a low-use threshold that equates to 1.5 hours per week as now proposed. Barge auxiliary engines should be treated with the same number of low-use hours as similar auxiliary engines on Tugboats which is 5.7 hrs per week. 
 

Thank you for your time and consideration on this issue. 
 

Chad Carpenter
R.E. Staite Engineering, Inc.
(619) 233-0178
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